
BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 6, 2017 

 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 PM in the Township 

Building by Chairman Conklin with the pledge of allegiance.  A quorum of Supervisors was 

declared. 

 

John Conklin  - Chairman, Board of Supervisors 

Scott Boorse  - Vice-Chairman, Board of Supervisors 

Mike Shiring  - Member, Board of Supervisors 

 

Supervisor Shiring moved to approve the October 2, 2017 minutes as written.  Chairman Conklin 

seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved. 

 

Vice-Chairman Boorse moved to approve the bills submitted for payment since the September 

11, 2017 meeting.  General Fund bills totaled $126,060.72. Sewer Fund bills totaled $29,588.83.  

Supervisor Shiring seconded the motion and the bills were unanimously approved. 

 

LAND SOURCE CONDITIONAL USE DECISION 

The Supervisors held public hearings on October 2
nd

 and October 25
th

 to consider the application 

of Land Source, LLC, the owner of a condominium unit located at 1304 Wilmington Pike, tax 

parcel #65-4-73.2B, to modify the December 15, 2003 Conditional Use Decision to develop a 

high turnover eating and drinking establishment, specifically a Starbucks, with one drive-through 

lane on a parcel of property which had previously been developed and used as a bank.  The 

Township Solicitor, Kristin Camp, has prepared a Decision for the Board’s consideration which 

includes fourteen conditions.  Chairman Conklin moved to approve the Decision as drafted by 

Solicitor Camp with the conditions proposed and to not require the Applicant to submit a lighting 

plan or a plan which depicts the utilities within 50 feet of the Property.  Vice-Chairman Boorse 

seconded the motion.  Supervisor Shiring abstained from voting due to a conflict of interest.  The 

Conditional Use Decision for Land Source, LLC was approved with two in favor and one 

abstention. 

 

AUTHORIZE RFP FOR SEWER PLANT OPERATOR 

Chairman Conklin moved to authorize requests for proposals for contract operations and 

maintenance services for the Township wastewater treatment plant located at 1288 Wilmington 

Pike.  Supervisor Shiring seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

HARB REPORT/1112 DANIEL DAVIS LANE 

HARB met on October 17
th

 to consider the application of Morris Weisman and Kristin Ramsdell, 

1112 Daniel Davis Lane, to replace the existing cedar roof with architectural design asphalt 

shingles.  The roof will be CertainTeed Landmark Pro Designer Shingles, color Max Def Burnt 

Sienna. Chairman Conklin moved to approve the Certificate of Appropriateness as recommended 

by HARB.  Vice-Chairman Boorse seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

 



HISTORICAL COMMISSION REPORT 

The Township’s Historical Commission (HC) attended the September 11
th

 Supervisors’ meeting 

and provided proposed criteria for the designation of a Township Historic Resource and a list of 

historical resources in the Township.  Several concerns and issues were brought up at that 

meeting.  The HC was back tonight with answers and a request that the Board consider an 

ordinance for the proposed criteria.  Carla Westerman, Chairperson for the HC, provided the 

following to the Board for its consideration: 

 Copies of ordinances/criteria from surrounding townships:  Pennsbury; East Bradford; 

East Marlborough; Thornbury and Westtown with a note that Pocopson Township does 

not have a Historical Commission.  Mrs. Westerman noted that each township was 

different in its criteria and the HC decided it would be better served to generate its own 

criteria based on the National Park Service.  Discussion ensued on the criteria. 

 

Vice-Chairman Boorse wondered why Birmingham would change from its Class I and II criteria 

if other townships were using Class I and II as well. 

 

Mike Forbes, HC member, said that the criteria becomes arbitrary by not following the National 

Park Service Standards for the treatment of historic properties and the PA State Historic 

Preservation Office Standards and Guidelines for Preservation Planning. 

 

Mary DeNadai, Meetinghouse Road resident and noted preservation architect with John Milner 

Architects, Inc., was instrumental in the compilation of the criteria for the designation of 

historical resources.  She said that the criteria has stood the test of the court system and it is 

federal and state criteria.  There were 81 historical resources identified in the Township that met 

the criteria.  The date of construction; the type or architect and the criteria applicable to each 

property are identified on the master list of historic resources. 

 

Kristin Camp said that the criteria for historic resources was established with the adoption of the 

Cultural Resources Component of the Comprehensive Plan.  The new criteria proposes is more 

specific; less subjective; and more defensible. 

 

Cynthia Emlet, Samuel Lane resident, said she resides in a converted barn that was built in the 

1700’s. She felt that the residents should have input on whether or not they want to be on this 

historic resource list. It was determined that the Emlet property was not on the list as it did not 

meet the criteria because there were so many modifications to the structure.  It was noted that 

there is a process for a property to be added or subtracted from the list. 

 

 Sample letters prepared by resident Susan Walters to notify property owners that their 

properties were either in the HARB district or were a historic resource were provided to 

the Board. 

 

 The Master Historic Resource List has been cleaned up.  Structures demolished were 

moved off and four properties were added, three from the Radley Mather fox hunting 

complex and the blue house on Creek Road. 

 



Karen Marshall, Heritage Preservation Coordinator for Chester County, stated that Birmingham 

Township is a leader in the county in reviewing its criteria for the establishment of historic 

resources as the criteria is very vague for many townships.  Structures will start being reviewed 

when they are fifty years old to see if another criteria on the list is met.   

 

Mary DeNadai added that the IRS uses fifty years as the rule for a historic tax credit for income 

producing properties. 

 

Chairman Conklin thought that fifty years was somewhat arbitrary, but all year’s limits are.  The 

issue becomes how far the Township wants to go financially to protect historic resources.  He 

noted that Birmingham Township is what it is today because of the protection of historic 

resources.  He thanked Mary DeNadai for all her work on developing the master list of historic 

resources which he thought was very worthwhile. 

 

The Board discussed tabling the matter but Supervisor Shiring felt that the Board needs to see 

how the proposal from the HC fits into the zoning ordinance as that is the only way this can truly 

be reviewed and analyzed in order to see what the next step is for the Township.  The Board 

concurred.   

 

AUTHORIZE ADVERTISING ON 2018 BUDGET 

Sect./Treas. Nelling reported that a public meeting to discuss the 2018 budget was held on 

October 25
th

.  Some minor changes were made to the budget. 

 2018 General Fund Revenues increased $20,590. 

 2018 Budgeted Revenues $2,327,803. (includes a carry forward of $916,663.) 

 2018 General Fund Expenditures increased $15,015. 

 2018 Budgeted Expenditures $1,696,058. 

 2019 Carry Forward increased by $5,575. to $631,745. 

 Millage rate remained the same at 1.6 mills  

 2018 Sewer Fund Revenues $765,491. (no changes from the budget meeting) (includes a 

carry forward of $367,171.) 

 2018 Sewer Fund Expenditures $382,259. was increased by $10,000. in order to include 

repairs recommended by the Sewer Administrator, William Kirkpatrick 

 2019 Carry Forward $383,232. 

 Sewer Rent for the Township sewer plant will remain at $153.00/quarter 

 No changes to the State Fund Budget 

 

Supervisor Shiring moved to authorize advertising for public inspection of the preliminary 2018 

budget with final adoption scheduled for December 4
th

.  Vice-Chairman Boorse seconded the 

motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

WEBSITE MAINTENANCE 

Sect./Treas. Nelling requested that Judy Jensen be paid $250./month for website maintenance.  

She inputs information on the web site provided by the Township; works directly with Virtual 

Towns who hosts the site; and creates documents, such as the volunteer form, for the web site.  

This item will be added to the organizational agenda annually.  The old web site was developed 

and maintained by Debra Gallek who was paid hourly and the cost averaged about $300./month.  



Vice-Chairman Boorse moved to appoint Judy Jensen to maintain the Township web site at 

$250./month.  Chairman Conklin seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Chairman Conklin gave the following announcements: 

 

The Township was the conduit for grant funding from the National Park Service to the Civil War 

Preservation Trust for the purchase of the Dilworth Farm Property, 1370 Birmingham Road. This 

process is complete.  The property has transferred to the Civil War Preservation Trust and will be 

preserved and protected as open space. 

 

The Supervisors met in executive session on October 26
th

 to discuss personnel matters. 

 

The Brandywine 2017 reenactment demonstration of the historic revolutionary war battle 

boasted 900+ reenactors and 14,000 guests, 8,000 estimated on Saturday and 6,000 on Sunday.  

The cost of the event was approximately $50,000. (budget $45,000.) with contributions of 

approximately $31,000.(budget $10,000.).  The expense includes $6,400. for police.  This event 

was more than double the size of the 2014 event with fewer volunteers.  The mission of the event 

was to create an awareness of the historic battle while providing information and a reenactment 

demonstration.  The benefit of the event will be measured in the image of Birmingham Township 

as a host in the view of residents, neighbors, and all interested in its history. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Jarl Mork, Brinton’s Bridge Road, commended the Board for the preservation of several 

properties in the Township.  He expressed his appreciation of the Board’s authorizing Fronefield 

Crawford, Esq. to represent Birmingham Township in the hearings for the Crebilly Farm 

Development and for the Township’s request to be a party of interest in the proceedings.  He 

expressed concern over the traffic impact to Birmingham that will be created by 317 new homes 

and 2,700 new car movements/day.  He requested that the Township pursue plans for the 

mitigation of traffic at the five points intersection at Dilworthtown. 

 

Chairman Conklin explained that most of the roads are PennDOT and not Township roads.  He 

said that the Supervisors have limited influence over the proceedings.  The Supervisors have to 

be steward of the taxpayers’ money.  He asked Mr. Mork what he really thought the Supervisors 

could do about development growth in Chester County? 

 

Vice-Chairman Boorse said that the Supervisors had specifically requested that Fronefield 

Crawford, Esq. be alert to traffic issues and the impact of traffic on surrounding roads.  There 

would be an impact on Street Road and South New Street Road but he doubted that there would 

be much impact on the five points intersection.  He asked Mr. Mork if he had factual data to 

support his claims?  He added that the Supervisors are open to input on suggestions as to what 

can be done? 

 

Solicitor Camp said that a request to extend the traffic scopes should be made during the land 

development plan process and that it is too early at this stage until any improvements have been 

identified. 



 

Bill Worth, Meetinghouse Road, asked the Board to reach out to Westtown Township 

Supervisors and encourage them to scale down the development. 

 

Mr. Mork asked about the status of a Township owned park next to Fenceworks for access to the 

Brandywine River?  Chairman Conklin replied that there is no offer yet, but it wasn’t appropriate 

until the work on the Rt. 926 Bridge was complete.  A request at the Recreation, Park and Open 

Space meeting is the approach to pursue a plan for a park. 

 

Cynthia Emlet, Samuel Lane, asked the Board to consider putting into place an ordinance 

prohibiting drones in the Township. She has an anticipation of privacy which has been invaded 

because of a neighbor that is using a high definition camera on a drone to look into the windows 

of her home and to look at people swimming in her pool. 

 

The Supervisors asked Kristin Camp to look into regulations for drones.  The Township is 

limited to what it can do because of FAA regulations.  Supervisor Shiring suggested that the 

District Attorney’s office be contacted for privacy invasion issues as the Township can only 

govern ordinances on land use. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 PM. (JLC;SCB) 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Quina Nelling 

Secretary/Treasurer 
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